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Dear Resident,
Our last updates to you were the newsletter we circulated in March 2022 and the event we then held on the 30th March. We’d like to thank everyone who came along to the event and to those who shared your views, we really appreciate it.  

Our next event will be held on Thursday 29th September between 3-7pm at the Hope Centre. We will be able to talk to you in person about the information contained in this letter as well as sharing much more of our regeneration proposals all of which we would welcome your feedback on. 

Detailed below is an update on the work we have been carrying out in Somerton, to further explore the options of regeneration and refurbishment. 

In March, we told you about 

· How we would look at the areas for regeneration and the areas for refurbishment 

· The results of the damp surveys we had carried out 

· How to get involved through the resident steering group  

· We shared an update of our latest design work, including an updated regeneration proposal for the area around Acacia Avenue 

· We provided a summary of the timescales and processes we are working to 

· The voluntary purchase scheme for homeowners who would like to sell their homes to NCH 

Since then, we have  

· Appointed Jones Battye as the Valuer who is carrying out the valuations and negotiations for the voluntary purchase scheme. This is progressing well, with a number of offers accepted by homeowners who wish to sell their homes 

· Appointed Peter Alan who will be helping NCH develop affordable home ownership options for homeowners who wish to buy a new home in any new development. Peter Alan will also be able to provide financial advice to homeowners who are interested in this process 

· Carried out intrusive surveys of 10 properties across the estate and been developing a specification for the potential refurbishment works 

· Continued to look at design proposals for areas where we may take forward regeneration 

· Been looking to identify those areas where we think regeneration may be the best approach and where we may look at refurbishment 

· Continued to work with the resident steering group 

In our September meeting with the resident steering group we shared with them a plan of Somerton with our updated ideas for where we may take forward regeneration schemes and where we may look at refurbishment. The group asked that we share this map with you before the next event, so you can see the progress we are making. Please see the plan below. We have divided the estate into areas according to our ongoing proposals:
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Grey – these are areas where there are entirely homeowners and hearing feedback from the community we are looking to take these areas out of our plans altogether. This means we wont be looking to carry out regeneration or refurbishment and we will not be looking at commencing any new voluntary purchases. 

Orange – these are areas which have a higher number of private owners and listening to feedback we understand these homeowners are not interested in being involved in a regeneration scheme. We are therefore looking at whether we can carry out refurbishment of our homes in these areas. Please be aware that having areas for refurbishment is dependent on us being able to identify an effective and affordable refurbishment solution to the problems we have identified in these properties and this is something we are still working on. 

Blue – these are areas where due to the condition of homes, the proportion of homes owned by NCH and/ or the place making and amenity opportunities that could be identified for the wider community we are developing regeneration proposals. We are working to show these proposals to you at the event in September. 

Blue/ Orange – these are areas that due to the voluntary purchase scheme NCH ownership of homes may be increasing and we are looking at regeneration options, although we are still also considering refurbishment.

White – there are areas we are still looking at and will become either regeneration or refurbishment areas. 

In addition to the estate plan, the resident steering group have asked us to provide you with an updated project plan, with timescales developed from those we initially shared with you last autumn. We will be looking to have an updated project plan and timescales at the event and will then send them out to all residents afterwards. 

We meet monthly with the resident steering group, they have been instrumental in shaping this update to you. If you are interested in participating in these sessions please do also get in touch with Rebecca Sluman on 01633 227808 / rebecca.sluman@newportcityhomes.com
We welcome you feedback on this. Please do come along to talk to us on the 29th September, or get in touch with Rebecca Sluman. 

We will also have further ways to engage with you on our proposals in the coming months. 

Yours sincerely
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Rachel George

Head of Regeneration 
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